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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 14th November 2017 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, G Parkin, P Venning,  A Lloyd-Smith, C Sykes, Borough Councillor M Burgess, Community Warden Jo Vos, PCSO Oliver Welch, 4 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk).
The Chairman opened the meeting explaining that the new Guidelines were now in force and on the public seats.
3670.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  None
3671.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters;  None.


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33; None. 


(iii) A reminder that this meeting is being recorded for publication.

At this point the Meeting was adjourned for the Public Session. See appendix at the end of the Minutes.
3672.  To confirm Minutes of the meeting held on 10th October 2017: Confirmed and signed as a             
            correct record.
3673.   Matters Arising from:
            a)  Village Green Sign update  The Boulder is now in place.  Cllr Parkin has been liaising with 

            Mrs Lewis to arrange a 'tapping in the boulder' ceremony for Thursday 6th November at 11am.

            There will be refreshments in the Club Room afterwards.  These will be paid for by Mrs Lewis 

            with the Parish Council paying for the hire of the Club Room. 


            b)  Volunteer Support Warden  Lee Phelan has completed her training and will be issued with her 

            uniform and equipment.  The total cost for the year will be £782.50 which includes uniform 

            and equipment as well as mobile phone and expenses to the end of the year.  The full cost for 

            the next year will be £585.   

            c)  Update on the use of the PC's recordings of its Meetings   John Rivers has been helping the

            Clerk but there have been technical difficulties getting the recordings on to You Tube.The laptop

            is five years old and not fast enough.  Work continues on this.  

            d)  SIDs further possible grant support.  Our Ward Member, Mick Burgess will let the Clerk have

            the necessary form.

            e)  Councillor Vacancy   The advert to co-opt is on the Notice Boards, website and Facebook but 

            there has been no interest as yet.  Advert to go in next month's issue of Outlook on Oxney.  

            Closing date for applications 5th January 2018.

3674.
To consider further quote for repairing the Church perimeter wall.  Nothing further yet.
3675.
To consider quotes for reducing the heights of the hedges around The Green and
            Coronation Field.  Two quotes had been received. One from Oxney Land Services Ltd and one   

            from Green Leaf Tree Care.  After a short discussion it was agreed to accept the quote from 


Green Leaf Tree Care for £1050 which includes angle grinding the metal mesh behind the road sign. It was accepted that the Bus Shelter is in need of repair.
3676.
To consider replacing the laptop computer.  As has been mentioned in 3673.c the laptop is 5 years old and not coping with security & other updates.  Councillors agreed the need to update and confirmed a budget of up to £1000 to include extended warranty. 
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3677.
Progress report from Councillors on VOICES reports.  The Chairman had updated the spreadsheet which he gave to Councillors.  With regard to Mobile Phone coverage Telefonica has withdrawn its instructions and will not apply again.  After a full discussion it was agreed that 

            Borough Councillor Mick Burgess will find out what he can from the Borough Council and will come back to us and the Chairman will also take it forward.
3678.
Forward Task List  The Chairman spoke on a couple of the outstanding tasks. 1)  Registering of land holdings.  He had had a useful telephone conversation with Herringtons but in the meantime a flyer had come in from Invicta Law who offer a retainer scheme and charge £95 an hour thereafter, which is exceptionally good value.   2)  The Village Sign Post has been painted.
3679.
Archives.  The Clerk has arranged with David Chesson to go through the old filing cabinet and she has contacted Maidstone Archives with a view to depositing some of the old records there.
At this point the meeting was adjourned for PCSO Olliver Welch to give his report (see appendix)
3680.  
Preliminary budget outline. Clerk had asked for suggestions to be considered.  1)  Notice Board to be replaced at the bottom of Forge Meads, 2)  Bus Shelter repairs   3)  Further repairs to the Church perimeter wall.
3681.
To consider CCTV in the Village.  Cllr Venning is in the process of getting together meaningful information and suggests looking at it again early in the new year.
3682.
Correspondence:


a)  Invicta Law – Parish Council Legal Scheme.  This had been discussed in 3678.  Cllr Sykes proposed, seconded by Cllr Parkin and all agreed that further information be sought.  Cllr Venning reminded Councillors that we need to be aware of the General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR) that comes into force in May.  We will need to get a process in place. 


b)  KALC Awards Scheme – Agreed to enter again. Notice to be put in the next issue of Outlook on Oxney asking for nominations by 5th January 2018


c)  The Kent Men of the Trees Village Competition 2017.  Highly commended certificate & report received.  Agreed to look at the report more fully in January and to ask Tree Warden Phil Willcocks to comment.


d)  East Sussex County Council – 312 bus service.  A new operator is being sought to take over from Renown from 24th December 2017.  There may be a change in timetable. 

For noting:

e)  Lloyds Bank – Updating terms & conditions.


f)   Receipt from RBL Poppy Appeal for donation.


g)  Letter of thanks from Victim Support for our donation.




Forwarded by email

h)  ABC – Feedback from Ashford Annual Forum     i)  KALC – Crime Prevention & Safety Conference 7/12/17     j)  KALC – Ashford Area Committee revised minutes     k)  KALC – Presentation by Chris Morley at the KALC Ashford Area Committee meeting     l)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin 35     m)  Essential work by South East Water     n)  KALC – Parish News     


o)  KCPFA October Newsletter     p)  Came & Co – Council matters Autumn 2017     q)  News from the High Weald AONB     r)  KALC – Community project for young people March 2018     s)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin 38     t)  KALC's response to DCLG Consultation – Planning for the right homes in the right places     u)  NALC – News release     v)  NHW Message – Hungry officers thank pupils for act of kindness     w)  Highways Seminar     x)  KALC – ICO's short guide – preparing for the GDPR 12 steps     y)  KALC – Help Kent Fire & Rescue Service – consultation      z)  Rural Services Network – Sportlight on Rural Health     aa)  ABC – Leader Briefing Note for Councillors     bb)  Oast to Coast
3683.
To Authorise Payments:


 To reimburse John Rivers £41.99 for renewal of VOICES.uk.net for 1 year.  Authorised.
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3684.
Working Party Reports:

a)  Caretaker – Village Sign Post repainted.  New Notice Board erected.  Cllr Lloyd-Smith reported that the Neighbourhood Watch (NHW) sign at Potmans Heath had slipped again.


b)  Finance 


i)  Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement


ii)  Half Yearly Caretaker's Statement – noted.



c)  Planning:


Decisions received: 
                     17/00694/AS  The Spinneys, Poplar Road – Increase in ridge height, 2 no. front facing 
 
     dormer windows, 2 no rear velux roof lights, roof terrace to rear elevation, 
 
     change of use of garage to living accommodation, creation of new access.      










           Granted

                 17/01660/AS  Land adjoining The Beeches known as Trebyan, Blackwall Road – 
    
     Clearance of three redundant outbuildings and the erection of a three bedroom 
     dwelling and a detached garage                                            Appeal Dismissed

                 17/00222/TC  Tyle House Farm – Tree 2 – Oak – Fell – as suppressed by other 2 Oak trees 
     (TPOs).  Tree 4 – Horse Chestnut – lift to 5.1 metres over the road, thin 
   
     crown by 25%                                                                       Raise no objection

                 17/01294/AS  Holiday Cottage ,  Kingsgate Farm – Lawful development certificate – 
  
     existing – Use of the property as a residential dwelling in breach of condition 
 
     restricting occupation to use as a holiday let                             Certified Lawful

                 17/00874/AS  Land east of Acton Lane – The installation of mobile phone mast etc.

 








                  Withdrawn

                 17/01447/AS  1 Forge Meads – Single storey rear extension                                      Granted

                 17/01457/AS  2 Forge Meads – Single storey rear extension                                      Granted

                 17/01473/AS  3 Forge Meads – Single storey rear extension                                      Granted                                                                                                      


d)  Highways – Water seepage – SE Water replaced a section of the pipe underneath the road which had cracked due to age.  Also replaced Fire Hydrant Valve by the War Memorial.  Clerk has reported lack of white lines and cats eyes on newly resurfaced road.


e)  Public Rights of Way – Stile into Coombe Wood damaged and reported.


f)  Open Spaces – Nothing to report


g)  Cemetery & Churchyard –  Agreed Clerk should apply for change of use of land for Cemetery extension.  Cllr Mash reported that there would be another clearance in the Churchyard next April.

3685.
Date of next Planning Meeting: to be advised.
3686.
Date of the next meeting of the Parish Council:  12th December 2017 at 7.30pm preceded by wine & nibbles.
3687.   Items for Information:

a)  The Chairman reported on a letter he had received from the Chairman of VOICES and his reply, but as had been heard during the Public Session the letter from the Chairman of VOICES letter will be withdrawn.


b)  Cllr Venning suggested that in the new year we should discuss our vision for the future.  


c)  The Clerk informed the meeting that John Rivers has offered to carry out a Defib. Training session if required.  All thought this a good idea and it should be discussed again in the new year.


d)  The Clerk thanked Cllrs for agreeing by email to purchase a new printer as the old one had ceased to function properly.  The cost had been £34.99 including Vat plus 2 x cartridges at a reduced price when buying a printer.  The total cost £70.97.  Less credit note for £60 from when the last PC was bought leaving a balance of £10.97.  This will be claimed back through the Clerk's expenses.


e)  The Clerk had looked on the planning portal with regard to the application to move the Local Needs Houses slightly.  It states 'Pending Legal Agreement'.
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f)  Cllr Lloyd-Smith will be reading on behalf of the Parish Council at the Annual Nine Lessons & Carols on 16th December at 7pm in Church.
3688.  
To resolve, by the nature of the sensitivity of the next item, to exclude the public:


Proposed by Cllr Parkin, seconded by Cllr Venning and agreed by all.


Staff Matters – The Clerk's appraisal to be carried out by the Chairman and Vice-Chairman and the Caretaker's by the Clerk.
The meeting closed at 22.25hrs 
Appendix to this meeting.

Summary of Public Session.
Other Matters
:

1)  Roger Parker drew the meeting's attention to the fact that one of our residents, Karl Terry, had won The Worshipful Company of Tylers and Bricklayers Triennial Award 2017.

2)  Mrs Miriam Lewis pointed out that the Bus Shelter was in need of repair and that the picnic bench on Coronation Field had been vandalised and consideration should be given to having it repaired.

3)  Mrs Miriam Lewis reported that she was disappointed not to have had any follow up from the Police after she had reported problems in the Sports Field.
Jo Vos, Community Warden gave a short report.  She stated that she isn't getting much information back from the Police so is unable to do reassurance visits as in the past.  She has dealt with flytipping and has been working with Lee (VSW). Cllr Venning asked some questions about Police liaising.
Oliver Welch, PCSO gave a short report.  He was asked about liaising with the Community Warden but said that he didn't know why the Wardens weren't getting the feedback they used to have.  It was suggested that perhaps Mrs Lewis could have a word with him now about the problems she had experienced with lack of communication from the Police  

.



.

